


Any reinvestment plans for specific  communities 
Expected costs associated with the sales programme 

Kāinga Ora’s turnaround plan, which was announced on 4 February 2025, refocuses our core 
mission to providing and managing social housing in a financially sustainable way. Over the two 
years to 30 June 2026, we will be adding 2,650 homes to the social housing stock, increasing the 
total number of Kāinga Ora – Homes and Communities homes throughout New Zealand to around 
78,000, as well as renewing almost 3,000 homes. 

Our focus on renewals means Kāinga Ora will strategically sell some social homes or land it owns. 
It is important to note when we sell, we are not reducing our overall number of social homes. For 
each Kāinga Ora home we sell, we deliver a newly built social home elsewhere. 

Kāinga Ora is currently still in the process of identifying properties referred to that may be 
considered for future divestment across New Zealand. I am therefore refusing your request under 
section 18(g)(i) of the Act as: 

‘…the information requested is not held by the department or Minister of the Crown or 
organisation and the person dealing with the request has no grounds for believing that the 
information is…held by another department or Minister of the Crown or organisation, or by 
a local authority…’ 

In situations where a Right of First Refusal (RFR) is held over a property that has been identified 
for sale, Kāinga Ora cannot dispose of RFR land without first offering that RFR land for sale to the 
RFR holder.  Kāinga Ora will work with the RFR holder as per our legislative obligations.  

In all situations where we need to relocate tenants, such as redevelopment, refurbishment, or the 
sale of a property, our staff always work closely with the affected household. 

Any property that proceeds to the sales process will generally be advertised via real estate 
agencies on the open market. From there, any interested parties can engage with the sales 
process via the agent and complete their own due diligence – just like any other open market sale. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. There 
is Information about how to make a complaint at https://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or by 
freephone on 0800 802 602. 

Nāku iti noa, nā 

Rachel Kelly 
Manager Government Services 




